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UNITED METHODIST 

Our services will be available both 
in-person and livestreamed on 
Facebook every Sunday morning at 
9:30am. If you are unable to join us 
at that time, the recorded service 
will remain on Facebook for you to 
watch at your convenience. Just 
look for Wayne Community Church 
on Facebook or go to 
www.wayneumc.com to find the 
link.  
On the church website, you can also 

listen to our sermon podcast, check 

out the worship Duty Schedule, as 

well as find current and past issues 

of The Wayne Messenger. 

 

Dear Neighbors and Friends, 

 Get ready, get set, BID! The Wayne Community Church Auction is online July 1

-10 and full of so many amazing items! Wayne locals have donated priceless items 

like: a jar of George Dragonetti's heavenly jam, homemade dinners and desserts, 

unique pieces of visual and fabric art. Restaurants and businesses around the state 

have donated gift certificates to restaurants and stores – perfect for those "hard to 

buy for" folks in our lives. We have baskets with goodies from the world-famous 

"Maine Cabin Masters" and locally beloved "Grey Goose Gourmet." We have one-of-

a-kind Sports Memorabilia for both avid and burgeoning collectors as well as leisure 

getaways and golf packages. We truly have something for everyone! 

 What you may not know about our annual auction is just how important it is 

to the life of our beloved Wayne Community Church. The auction is our primary 

fundraiser with all proceeds going to our general fund. This auction helps pay the 

bills so that all the things we love the best about our church can keep going: 

Christmas pageants and Pooh Bear and Caroling and Halloween parties and family 

hikes. This auction also makes it possible for us to start new ministries like: Have 

Faith Will Travel (take-home Sunday School kits) and Fireside Fellowship and 

Livestreamed Worship Services. This auction helps us to make a difference in 

people's lives through outreach like: Thanksgiving food baskets and the Christmas 

Giving Tree and partnerships with Camp Mechuwana, United Methodist Economic 

Ministries, Rural Community Action Ministry, and the Winthrop Area Food Pantry. 

By enjoying our auction and buying these amazing items, you are also contributing to 

the continued life and ministry of our 227-year-old community of faith and our 200-

year-old sanctuary. 

 So, please, begin bidding TODAY (July 1). Send our web address to your 

friends: www.waynechurchauction.com. The website is user-friendly and you can 

even pay for your items online. Stop by the church on July 8, 9, and 10 to check out a 

few of our "must-see" items or at the Strawberry Festival on July 10 from 9-1. 

Bidding ends July 10 at 4:30 so that you can pick up your newest prized possessions 

between 5:30 and 7. 

 Thank you for your continued love for our little church. Your support helps us 

to be a small church with a big vision – to amplify our call to be a community church. 

Together, we can build a community of love, compassion, and joy! 

 

In Grace and Peace, 

Rev. Angela 

 
          “Come and find the quiet center”  

This summer as we gather around a firepit on the 
lawn in front of the parsonage for some low-key 
fellowship. Bring a lawn chair, a snack, or picnic 
dinner. Bring a partner, your whole family, or just 
yourself. We’ll sing some “oldie but goodie” hymns, 
share our thoughts and prayers, and just enjoy one 
another’s company. We’ve got something for 
everyone: fun songs for kids (and a playground) and 
familiar tunes for the young at heart. We’ll meet on 
the fourth Wednesday of each month from 6-7 pm 
(or whenever we feel like going home).  Should the 
weather decide it doesn’t want to cooperate, we’ll 
simply move it to the following Wednesday. 
              July 28, and August 25 -  6-7 pm 

mailto:pastorwayneumc@gmail.com
http://www.wayneumc.com
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AUGUST BIRTHDAYS JULY BIRTHDAYS 

CHURCH NEWS 

AUGUST ANNI-JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

CHURCH CALENDAR 

1 - Marcia Jones  
1 - Nelson Towns  
2 - Louise Thompson 
3 - Cindy Kenny  
3 - Patty Van Cott  
3 - Amy Griswold  
4 - Marcia Bousquet 
 7 - Marion Messenger  
7 - Callie Campbell  
8 - George Dole  
8 - Thomas McKee  
8 - Laura Briggs  
11 - Barbara Galouch  
13 - Jane Laliberty  
14 - Brad Van Cott 
17 - Kathryn Mills Woodsum  

17 - Steven Woodsum  
19 - Chuck Danielson 
 19 - Bonnie Wilder 
 21 - Kim Spencer  
22 - Jay Lindsay  
22 - Lynette Johnson  
24 - Rick Hollis 
24 - Earl Welch, Sr. 
25 - Stephanie Haines  
25 - Bruce Burleigh 
26 - Karen Kaberle  
28 - Bob McKee  
28 - Terry St. John  
29 - Howard Pettengill  
30 - Jimmie Lykes 
 

 2 - Dick and Rev. Ruth Merriam (33 years)  
 6 - Don & Dorle Gatti (64 years)  
 6 - Bruce & Susan Burleigh (38 years) 
 8 - Charles & Nikki Wahlen (26 years)  
10 - Fred & Deb Duplisea (45 years) 
10 - Ed & Wendy Gorden (39 years)  
10 - Dale & Tena Hinds (45 years)  
12 - Bob & Marcia Jones (52 years)  
19 - Paul & Rita Bright (18 years) 
20 - Bryan & Jane Laliberty (20 years) 
 22 - Joe & Alanna Stevenson (15 years)  
23 - Thomas & Ashley Stevenson (10 years)  
26 - Ed & Darlene Smith (23 years)  
27 - Lino & Stephanie Borges (30 years)  

July 1 – July 10 – WCC Annual Auction  www.waynechurchauction.com 

July 1 – 6pm Trustees Meeting via ZOOM 

July 12 – 7pm Ad Council Meeting via ZOOM 

July 15 – 7pm Community Conversations on Race: “Waking Up White” 

July 21 – 6:30pm Staff Parish Relations Committee Meeting via ZOOM 

July 25 – 9:30am Annual Outdoor Summer Service at the “Ladd House” 

July 28 – 6pm Fireside Fellowship 

SAVE THE DATE – August 14, 11am-2pm Bicentennial Celebration of our 

Sanctuary.  FREE and fun for the whole family: Barbecue, desserts, 

games, historic displays and more! 

Get Ready… 

     Get Set….  BID 
                 

 
 
 
 
The Wayne Church Auction is online July 1-10,  and full of 
so many deals!  Restaurants around the state, as well as 
options for leisure, golf, sports memorabilia and food, 
including home-cooked lasagna, a breakfast casserole, 
maple syrup, honey, jams, lovely quilts, a chance for a jar 
of George Dragonetti’s delicious jam, art work and much 
more!  Today some church members offered two 
refinished antique student desks AND an air conditioner! 
Have a look and let friends know who might be 
interested!  There is something for everyone! 
 
The final opportunity for bidding will be July 10th at the 
Strawberry Festival from 9-1, at the church Pooh Bear 
area from 11-4:30 and online until 4:30. The paintings, 
quilts and antique items are Must Sees!   
 
Items can be picked up 5:30-7.  Shipping might be 
possible! Any items bought on Buy it Now can be paid for 
online! Please tell your friends! 
Go to www.waynechurchauction.com to see pictures and 
current bids and pick up a booklet in the church 
entryway. Any questions, call 685-4504. 

12--Emily Woodbury 
12--Rodney Herman 
13--Alison Lincoln-Rich 
14--Barbara Penrod 
14--Barb Rothe 
15—Pauline Chase 
16—Mike Brenner 
20--Noel Pelliccia 
20—Gunnar Higgins 
21—Peter Drown 
21--Carol Hurley 
23--Sue Faulkner 
28--David Stevenson 
29--Jane Giglio 
30--Phyllis Gailey 
30--Susan Burleigh 
31--Bob Phillips 
31--Mike Ladd 

1—Cleon Cook  
1--Pamela Hedden 
 1--Peter Libbey 
 4--Fi Way (87) 
 4--Jan Baker 
 4--Duncan Lovejoy 
 5--Chuck Jackson 
 6--Kaylinda Libbey 
7--Nancy Teachout 
 9--Helen Murray 
 9--Dan Dorson 
 9--Linda Kindig 
 9--Joan Peterson 
10--Sonny Farnham 
10--Pamela Abzan 
11--Stephanie Cook  Borges 
11--Elaine Briggs 
 

  3--Lance & Ellen Gurney (36 years) 

  3--Peter & Debbie Emery (47 years) 

  5--Michael & Jenny Bennett (15 years) 

  8--Jay & Tammy Lindsey (34 years) 

  8—Woody & Louise Thompson (51 years) 

11--Alice & Stephen Lincoln (59 years) 

11--Dick & Joanne O’Connor (54 years) 

12--Eric & Dawna Gardner (15 years) 

14--Chris & Kim McKee (22 years) 

17--Tom & Tina Barden (30 years) 

19--John & Phyllis Gailey 

22--Tom & Jan Cook (50 years) 

23--Bill & Marilee Jennings (25 years) 

26--John & Elaine Christopher (31 years) 

28--Rich & Barb Rothe (33 years) 

28--Jon & Alice Olson  (44 years) 

28--Nate & Kristin Murray-James  (21 years) 

29--Donald & Susan Welsh (51 years) 

years 

Tom 
   & 
   Jan 

Bill & Marilee  

http://www.waynechurchauction.com/
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CHURCH NEWS 

Bicentennial Celebration – SAVE THE DATE!  
 
Saturday, August 14 from 11-2, we will have an 
outdoor celebration of our sanctuary’s 200th birthday – 
RAIN OR SHINE! We’re planning a FREE family event 
with a barbecue, soft drinks, smores, games and 
maybe even some displays for the history buffs. If 
you’d like to help with the fun and festivities, please 
contact Rev. Angela and she will put you in touch with 
the right team – pastorwayneumc@gmail.com. 

TOWN  

    TOWN NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Our Town News 

SUNDAY SERVICE DUTY SCHEDULE– July 2021  

July 4:  Usher: Doug Stevenson; Geeter: Holly Stevenson; Liturgist:  

Connie Irland 

July 11:  Usher: Jay Lindsey; Greeter:  Tammy Lindsey; Liturgist:  

Connie Irland 

July 18:  Usher: Charley Bonney; Greeter:  Sharon Bonney; Liturgist: 

Linda Kindig 

July 25:  Usher: Charley Bonney; Greeter:  Sharon Bonney; Liturgist: 
Doug Stevenson  

  

Winthrop Hot Meal Kitchen 
 

After Labor Day, the Winthrop Hot Meal Kitchen will be open Mondays through Thursdays at noon for hot  meal pickup 
only.  Prepared meals will be available outside of  the St. Francis Parish Hall, which will remain closed to the general public 
during food service hours.  Deliveries to Wayne and Winthrop will continue as normal.  Please contact Steve Dodge at 620-
0488 if  you’d like to volunteer or have a meal delivered to you in Winthrop or Wayne. 
 
The Winthrop Hot Meal Kitchen welcomes donations from the public towards their food purchases.  They obtain some 
food from the Good Shepherd Food Bank at a low cost; other items are found at supermarket sales.  The Hot Meal Kitchen 
especially likes to receive donations of  Hannaford gift cards for purchasing the groceries they need.  If  you would like to 
purchase a Hannaford gift card, a simple way to do this is to call the church office at 685-3505 for details about the Wayne 
Community Church Hannaford gift card program, a convenient way to buy gift cards locally at the same price you’d pay at 
a Hannaford market. 

Did you know that the footbridge across the millpond used to be a 

vehicular roadway?  You could travel on Bridge Street beside the 

General Store to the Yacht Club.  Behind these locals seen here eating 

ice cream is the Old Mill, which is no longer there, and the Masonic Hall, 

which Sustain Wayne is currently working to revitalize into a cultural and 

social site for our community.  How many ice cream cones do you think 

have been enjoyed here?     

      Answer on pg 5 

Please be courteous of your neighbors and drive responsibly. The Town has contracted with Kennebec County 
Sherriff’s Office for rural patrol this summer. Police will take notice. 
 
Several years ago, the Town adopted a Consumer Fireworks ban. Please respect this ban for everyone’s safety 
and peaceful enjoyment of town. 
 
The Town Office is open to all. Masks will be required for those unvaccinated indoors. All are welcome to wear a 
mask if you like. If you are unvaccinated and don’t want to wear a mask, we will help you outside. We encourage 
you to utilize our many online services at www.waynemaine.org. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate 
to contact the Town Office at (207) 685-4983 for more information. If you don’t get through, please leave a mes-
sage, we will get back to you. Thank you for your patience and understanding. 
 
In observation of Independence Day, Monday, July 5, 2021, the Town Office will be closed. 
 
This month the Selectboard will be meeting on July 6 and July 20 at 6:30 PM. 
 
This month the Planning Board will be meeting on July 7 at 6:30 PM. 
 
This month the Conservation Commission will be meeting on July 14 at 5:30 PM. 
 
Starting June 6th, 2021, the transfer station hours will be open on Sunday’s throughout the summer from 9 AM to 
12 Noon. 
 
The Town’s Assessor Agent Matt Caldwell from RJD Appraisal will be available by appointment on Tuesday, June 
27, 2021, between 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM to answer any questions you might have about your assessment or tax 
bill. Please contact, the Town Office to schedule an appointment. 
 
The Town in partnership with MaineCDC will be holding a COVID Vaccination Clinic, Saturday July 10, 2021 from 9 
AM to 3 PM at the Strawberry Festival in the Mill Pond Park. Free. All are welcome. 
 
The Annual Household Hazardous Waste Disposal Event is scheduled for a Sunday, July 11, 2021, from 8 
AM to 12 PM at the Readfield Transfer Station, Readfield, ME. Stay tuned for more information. 
  

mailto:pastorwayneumc@gmail.com
http://www.waynemaine.org/?fbclid=IwAR0d86_mLJfJGUx2lBMyiNjqoYdQmTLgIb3ERd1FMaqCmTazDNNhNIY0iWQ
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     First Saturday  
                                            at the Cary Library's  

                                     Williams House 
     

Summer Hours Thru Mid-August:  
Mon- 9-3 
Tues - 2-7 
Wed - 1-7 
Thurs - 2-7 
Fri - Closed 
Sat - 9-3 
Sun - Closed 

Monday Story & Craft Series (Happening Outdoors):  

(We are so grateful to our wonderful presenters who cook up 
these fun programs!)  

Monday July 12, 10:30: Deborah Emery (Pigs in the Mud)  

Monday July 19, 10:30: Susie Gravel former Wayne 
Elementary kindergarten teacher will plan a fun story and 
activity 

Monday July 26, 10:30: Cindy O'Brien, Summer friend Cindy, 
musician teacher and author, will have fun in store 

Monday Aug. 2, 10:30:  Summer friend Pattii Lawson will share 
Pretzel and will bring special guest Gizmo the dachshund 

Monday Aug. 9, 10:30: Retired Pooh Bear teacher Miss Bev 
will share a story and activity about BEES.   

Library 5K Back Up & Running this Year:  Heads up runners, 
joggers, walkers, strollers and your leashed pups too! The 
Library 5K is back, set for Saturday Aug. 7 at  9 
AM.  Registration forms will be on our website soon, and we 
will follow the 5K route used in the past, beginning and ending 
at the Wayne Elementary School.  

Library Silent Auction Happening ONLINE August 2 - 
11: Watch for publicity as we get closer to August. In the 
meantime please connect with Janet at the library if you have 
something you would like to donate. We are looking for art, 
antiques, attic treasures, fine crafted items and just plain cool 
stuff. We have some wonderful donations, including a pair of 
kayaks, and look forward to the fun of bidding and running up 
some proceeds to benefit the Library.  

Please view our library website for up-to-date details on 
programs:  
https://www.cary-memorial.lib.me.us/ 
Mask please when you visit the library IF:  
*If you are unvaccinated 
*If children are present 
*And of course if you prefer to 
Maps of Wayne: Available at the Library 2.00/each. Rolled, folded 
or flat, with a business directory on back. These are very attractive
--some people are framing them.  
New Books 
Fiction: Granite Coast (Bannalec); Gambling Man (Baldacci); That 
Summer (Weiner); While Justice Sleeps (Abrams); Project Hail 
Mary (Weir) In Her Tracks (Dugoni) ; Death at Whitewater Church 
(Carter); Great Circle (Shipstead); Hour of the Witch (Bohjalian); 
Patron Saint of Lost Dogs(Trout); Stargazer (A. Hillerman) and 
many more.  
Non-Fiction: Agitators: Three Friends Who Fought for Abolition (D. 
Wickenden); Finding Freedom: A Cook's Story (E. French); The Sum 
of Us: What Racism Costs (H. NcGhee); The Hill We Climb 
(Gorman); Killing the Mob (O'Reilly) and more.  
Note: The library will be closed (like the Post Office) on Monday 
July 5 in observance of Independence Day. 
Community Conversation on Race Book Discussion:  Session #2 
will take place on Thursday July 15. We will have a zoom group as 
well as an outdoor in person group.  
We will be discussing Debby Irving's Waking Up White, a memoir 
which examines what it means to be white in our country. Copies 
of the book are available at the library. Thanks to the United 
Methodist Foundation of New England for funding multiple copies 
of the discussion books.  
Wed. July 14 (Rain Date of July 28): Hurry Down Sunshine- Brian 
Kavanah and Stan Davis  (two local musicians and songwriters) 
will play original songs and reimagined standards, and will lead a 
discussion about songwriting and playing music.  
Please join us outdoors under the tent at the library.  

Be sure to visit the library and 
purchase a few raffle tickets 
for this year's FOL Quilt. It is a 
generous queen size and the 
pattern is called Sixteen 
Patch.  Tickets are 2.00 each or 
3 for 5.00. Tickets are available 
whenever the library is open--

and also will be on display at the Strawberry 
Festival.  Thank you to Wayne's New Sandwich quilters 
for making and donating this beauty to benefit the Cary. 
(The backing is a very pretty rich royal blue.) 

Friends of the Library 
July 3rd Pie Sale     9 am until sold out 

Williams House Lawn          Quiche and Sweet Pies 

 

 
NEW DATES for July and August:  First Saturday gathering will 
move to THIRD Saturday in July and August. 
7/17 and 8/21 the Williams House will welcome you from 9 
am to noon with home-baked Brunch Goodies, Boutique finds 
and 3 rooms of gently used books--all at bargain prices. 
The Alice in Wonderland Room will be open for you to enjoy 
and it's a great time to greet your neighbors and have a cup of 
fresh brewed coffee.  Tables outside if weather permits. 
All proceeds benefit the Cary Memorial Library.  Hope to see 
you! 

https://www.cary-memorial.lib.me.us/
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         LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Perry Ryerson 

Wayne Farmers’ Market 
  
We are now open every Saturday morning until Labor Day weekend, from 9 am until noon. The market is located on the 
green next to the Post Office, overlooking the Mill Pond. There will be a wide variety of wonderful products, including 
vegetables, herbs, flowers, seedlings, fruit (in season), baked goods, prepared foods, pepper jellies, meat and dairy 
products, eggs, pies, natural skin care products, soaps and crafts. 
  
We will be observing state mandated COVID-19 protocols and ask customers to do the same. Guidelines will be posted at 
the market, and may change over the course of the market season. Come and enjoy your summer Saturday mornings 
while buying fresh, local products and enjoying the ability to gather outside!. 

 

 

   AAH News, July 2021 

 
New COVID prevention guidance from Maine's 
CDC allows fully vaccinated Americans not to wear face 
coverings indoors, effective May 24. 
Maine has lifted the physical distancing requirement for indoor 
public settings. It recommends that people in Maine who are not 
fully vaccinated wear face coverings in indoor public settings. 
The U.S. CDC requires people to wear masks on all planes, buses, 
trains, and other forms of public transportation. 
"For people who are not vaccinated, including children too 
young to receive a COVID-19 vaccine, wearing a mask remains 
one of the most effective ways of protecting yourself and your 
family against this highly contagious disease," said Jeanne 
Lambrew, Commissioner of the Maine Department of Health and 
Human Services. 
Please get vaccinated if you have not.  Protect yourselves and 
your family and friends by doing this.  WEAR A MASK if you have 
not been vaccinated. 
 
The Wayne Strawberry Festival is July 10th.  AAH will be there to 
answer questions about what we do. We will distribute address 
numbers as well as the "Files of Life."  Plan to stop by. 
 
The planned Elders Celebration is changed from 2 dates to just 
one date, Sunday, August 8, at 1:00 PM.  It will take place at the 
Ladd Center. After the ceremonies, there will be a reception. The 
following people will have their lives celebrated:  
Peter Ault 
Betty Boothby 
Dorothy Belanger Smith 
Cindy Gyorgy  
Flora Tucci 
Lincoln Ladd 
Sue Rowell 
Jane Bandy McWilliams 
The Town of Wayne is invited, and the families of the honorees. 
Please plan to attend. 
Pam Chenea, Coordinator  Aging At Home, Wayne  
berryponder@gmail.com   
207-685-9378 
 

On May 22nd nine members enjoyed a fun Plant Swap 
outdoors in a pleasant spot near a tree behind the large 
rocks at the far end of the parking lot at the Ladd Rec 
Center with no rain and few bugs. We will continue to hold 
our Annual Plant swaps and will hold occasional meetings.  

How many ice cream cones? 

Between Harry’s Place, originally located next to the 

General Store where the pictured group may have 

visited, and our current beloved Tubby’s the 

number is infinite! 

JUST AS THE CALENDAR BEGAN TO SAY SUMMER 

MARY OLIVER 

I went out of the schoolhouse fast 
and through the gardens and to the woods. 
and spent all summer forgetting what I’d been taught- 
 
Two times two, and diligence, and so forth, 
how to be modest and useful, and how to succeed and 
      so forth, 
machines and oil and plastic and money and so forth. 
 
By fall I had healed somewhat, but was summoned back 
to the chalky rooms and the desks, to sit and remember 
 
the way the river kept rolling its pebbles, 
the way the wild wrens sang though they hadn’t a penny  
      in the bank, 
the way the flowers were dressed in nothing but light. 
 
 
 
 

 
Cary Memorial Library's  

Annual LOBSTER ROLL LUNCH 
 
 
AUGUST 7, 2021-11:30 am to 1:00 pm-packed TO-GO---or take 
your order and sit under the tent on the library's Williams House 
lawn.  Music too! 
The Friends of the Library (FOL) are excited to offer our popular 
lobster roll lunch- or chicken salad- again this year, and ALL will 
be PICK-UP AND GO, across from the library, 17 Old Winthrop 
Road, Wayne. You must pre-order and pre-pay.   All freshly made 
for you! (GF available) 
Your lunch box will include the fresh clear lobster mixed with a 
hint of mayo stuffed in a toasted bun with a bit of lettuce crunch, 
along with homemade blueberry cake, chips, pickles and drink.  
Chicken salad roll also offered, with the same fixings.   GF rolls & 
cake available—just ask!    
Your freshly prepared meals will be ready for pick up between 
11:30 and 1:00 pm, at spaced intervals to avoid crowding.  It will 
be a fun picnic option or take your lunch to visit with your 
neighbors in the large tent on the lawn.   We will confirm your 
order and work out a pick-up time.   
TO ORDER & PRE-PAY: PLEASE CALL OR EMAIL HOLLY:  685-9005 
OR HOLLYSTV@HOTMAIL.COM, no later than 7/31.  Please send 
checks, by 7/31, made out to FOL to:  Cary Memorial Library, POB 
127, Wayne, ME  04284.               
LOBSTER ROLL LUNCH $20 and CHICKEN ROLL LUNCH $10 
Friends of the Library appreciate your support, as they help fund 
many many library activities and programs.  If you have questions 
call Holly, 685-9005 or Kim, 685-4506 and THANK YOU from FOL 
& the library.  
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Arborist Walk 
Saturday, July 10, 10:00 am 
Mathews Wildlife Habitat, Fayette 
Explore the Mathews Wildlife Habitat with Arborist Wes Davis and KLT staff to learn more 
about the unique heritage maple tree present on the property.  Wes will share information 
about the care and selection of heritage trees, large individual trees with unique ecological and 
historical value.  For more information and to RSVP contact Marie at mring@tklt.org. 

 

                                  Get to Know Wayne’s 100 Acre Wood 

Join us for a walk in  Wayne’s 100 Acre Wood on Sunday, July 18th, at 1:00 pm. The Wayne Conservation 
Commission would like Wayne’s townspeople to get acquainted with this woodland haven that is being 
conserved for the enjoyment of us all.   
There are old foundations, unique rock outcroppings, and beautiful views to enjoy along the trail. The walk 
is approximately three miles and will follow the ridgeline above Wilson Pond. While longer than previous 
walks with some steep sections, the trail should be very doable for most people.   
Meet us at the Parking Lot at the end of House Road. Remember to guard against ticks and have bug spray 
on hand. For more information, please call Chris Jones at 685-4186.    Cancellation only if pouring rain. 

WAYNE’S 100 ACRE WOOD 

This beautiful 118 Acre woodland bordering Wilson Pond is being conserved for the benefit 
of the Wayne community, but help is needed to make it accessible so that more people can 
enjoy it.   The property has been surveyed, and the need to raise funds is urgent as the 
payment for the survey comes due. After this, the next steps are trail development and 
installation of benches and an information kiosk.  Please send a check payable to Town of 
Wayne, PO Box 400, Wayne, ME 04284 noted, “Wayne’s 100-Acre Wood”.    Donations may 
also be made by credit card; go to https://wayne.androgov.com/. 

Kennebec Land Trust reaches 7,200 Acres of Conserved Land with the donation of the 273-acre Jacobs-Stanley 
Conservation Easement in Monmouth.    Contact: Howard Lake, Co-Chair of the Kennebec Land Trust Lands Committee  
446-5996 (cell) 
 
Monmouth — On June 14, 2021, Monmouth residents Charlie Jacobs and Rebecca Stanley donated a 273-acre conservation 
easement to the Kennebec Land Trust (KLT) that features 123 acres of woodlands, 79 acres of wetlands, 58 acres of open fields, 
and over 3,670 feet of undeveloped shorefront on Annabessacook Lake, and protects forever a well-known scenic vista from 
the Macomber Road. 
  
The Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife (MDIFW) has mapped portions of the property as containing high-to-
moderate value waterfowl and wading bird habitat. Several of the fields include valuable agricultural soils and are currently a 
source of hay for Maine dairy and beef operations. The Town of Monmouth's Comprehensive plan notes the agricultural and 
scenic values of the property and in particular the sweeping views of Mount Pisgah and the western mountains. 
    
Conservation easements are legal documents that limit the type and scope of development on a property. These lands are still 
privately owned but are protected forever by a conservation entity. With this generous and farsighted gift, KLT now holds 
easements on 2,360 acres in the Kennebec River and Lakes region. In addition, KLT owns over 4,600 acres with fifty-four miles 
of trails that are open to the public for outdoor recreation, including hiking, hunting, fishing, paddling, skiing, and nature 
observation.  
 
At the time of their donation, Charlie and Rebecca noted, "This land that we love has a wonderful diversity of wildlife habitats, 
productive farmland, and scenic views. It is also very important to us to help protect the water quality of Annabessacook Lake 
by preventing the development of waterfront property. We are thrilled to be able to ensure that this land will not be developed 
and that the traditional views along Macomber Road of open fields and forestland will be preserved. Many thanks to KLT for 
giving us the opportunity to maintain this land as open space for the future." 
 
In recognizing the significance of this gift, Kim Vandermeulen, President of the KLT's Board of Directors, said, "Currently Maine 
is experiencing increasing development pressure and the associated conversion of forestland and farmland to other uses.  
These losses generate carbon emissions and are contributing to the earth's rising temperatures.  Since undeveloped land 
sequesters and stores carbon, land conservation projects like the Jacobs-Stanley easement not only protect valuable woods, 
wetlands, shoreland, and agricultural soils, they are also part of a natural solution to climate change. Charlie and Rebecca's gift 
is truly a legacy for current and future generations. 
    
Since 1988, KLT has worked cooperatively with landowners and communities to conserve the forests, shorelands, fields, and 
wildlife that define central Maine. The Trust's conserved lands encompass over 7,200 acres in the Kennebec River and Lakes 
region. Most of KLT's properties are open to the public for hiking, outdoor recreation, nature observation, and hunting.  For 
more information call 377-2848 or visit www.tklt.org 

mailto:mring@tklt.org.
https://wayne.androgov.com/
http://www.tklt.org
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         LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Cardboard Boat Race at noon!   

Strawberry Jam Contest - Judging at 1:00 pm 
Bring your Blue Ribbon Jam!! 
 
Maine Cabin Masters - Dunk Tank on Site! 
Dunk your favorite Cabin Master or Wayne Fireman! 
 

Local Musicians 

1:00 pm Vintage Steel Band 

Wayne Church Auction 
Visit the link at: https://waynechurchauction.com/ 

     Bidding and Buy now      Free Strawberry Lemonade  
Kids Activities—Games, Face Painting, Crafts and more 

 

 
ARTISAN & CRAFTERS  

• Birtwell Farm Goods- Handmade soaps, Gifts 

• Pickles Potions and Lotions 

• Wayne Village Pottery 

• PT Design- Beaded Jewelry, Unique outdoor planters 

• Moonglow Lavender- Lavender Products, Strawberry-Lavender Lemonade 

• True North 207- Sweatshirts, Shirts, limited Edition Strawberry Festival T-Shirts, Strawberry stickers and tattoos 

available for free at our table for kiddos! 

• Gatwick Farm and Creamery- Strawberry Chevre and Yogurt   

• Grey Goose Gourmet- Festival debut ”Hot” Strawberry  Pepper Jelly and more 

• A Lakeside Studio Pottery 

• Friends of the Library Quilt Raffle 

• Wrap Me Up Beeswax Food wraps, Dorle’s Art Cards 

• Tigress Training- Functional Fitness training equipment with demos, Q &A , Gift certificates 

• Cindy Pettengill Gallery Annex- Paint your own Strawberry Festival painting 

• The Gypsy Canvas- Painting Caricatures, Strawberry craft for the kids 

• Sgraffito Studio- Pottery plates, bowls and mugs 

• Finn Sheridan-In Flight Drone Photography - Drone footage of Wayne and more 

• Jeff Ireland- Maine Fly Fishing 

Kennebec Land Trust- Trail maps, Kids Activity- “Pot your own flower or plant” 
Wayne Historical Society- memorabilia, strawberry themed antiques 

Aging at Home-Reflective address numerals, Files of Life 
Wayne Church- Steeple fundraising, Town map and Directory and promote our sanctuary's 200th anniversary! 

Wayne Garden Club 

https://waynechurchauction.com/
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         LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

It is time to eat locally and enjoy your weekly 
bounty of fresh picked fruits and vegetables! 

 
Full Shares, Half Shares, and Fall Shares available. 

 
Sign up for your CSA at www.emeryfarmmaine.com 

Or sign up at our farm stand (open year round, 7 
days a week) located on the Besse Road in Wayne. 

 
Contact Trent (207) 615-4488 

 

Summer is officially here!   

Grab your fly rod and let’s go fishing. 
 

Perhaps a guided fly fishing trip just might be the thing 

now that summer has arrived. 

 Registered Maine Guide, Jeff Ireland,  
offers highly personalized and professional guide 
services for the novice to the experienced angler. 

 
The gift of a guided fly fishing adventure could be the 

perfect way to spend a summer day. 

   Email Jeff at maineflyfishingguide@gmail.com 

or call  (207) 931-7677 

            Visit us at www.maineflyfishingguide.com 

 

AT YOUR SERVICE                                        

No job too small. Home maintenance and repairs in Wayne 

and surrounding areas. Looking for interior and exterior 

projects, carpentry, wallpaper removal, etc.  Have a truck for 

light hauling.   

Norman Barris (207) 685-3252/(207) 557-0844 

 
Soderberg Insurance Services, Inc. 

“Our knowledge is your best Insurance” 
We serve Maine! 

We are a family owned and managed company. 
We represent over 40 insurance carriers. 

         We’ll find the right fit for you. 
 
 
 
 

Phone – 781-593-9393 
     Toll free – 800-666-9363 

     www.soderberginsurance.com 
 Email – info@soderbergins.com 

     A LAKESIDE STUDIO POTTERY 

Open for the Season 
 

Fridays - Sundays 10-4 
 

Or call - We are always happy to open 
(If we are available)! 

207-685-8123 
12 Cedar Point Road, Wayne 

mlhodd@roadrunner.com 
www.alakesidestudiopottery.com 

 

 

Coolidge Farm Meat Mkt 

OFFERING 

Local Grown Meats 
 

Pork   Chicken    Beef    Farm Fresh Eggs 

Coming Soon .... Grass Fed Beef 

  

We process all of our products 
   

Thurs. - Sun 11am to 6 pm 
If we are here we will open 

 
69 Coolidge Hill, Wayne 

685-4665 

 
MT. PLEASANT CEMETERY ASSOCIATION 

 
Anyone who has family buried in this private cemetery (off the 
Gott Road) or owns a plot here, is a member of the 
Association. I am developing an email list to distribute 
information of interest to members. Please let me know if you 
would like to be on this email list.      
Judy Danielson, Secretary,  
Mt. Pleasant Cemetery Association  
Judydanielson@gmail.com 

http://www.emeryfarmmaine.com/
mailto:maineflyfishingguide@gmail.com
http://www.maineflyfishingguide.com
http://www.alakesidestudiopottery.com
mailto:judydanielson@gmail.com
mailto:judydanielson@gmail.com
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LOCAL BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Personal Training Services—Tigress Training, LLC 
Looking for safe, fun, and effective fitness training?  Local health/fitness professional offers 1:1 workouts that focus on 
“lengthening and strengthening” to improve your mobility and stability, stamina and self-esteem! Screening process is used to 
assess movement quality and apply customized exercises to improve your movement baseline, ensure that your workouts 
support your activity endeavors, and your ability to “move well...move often.” 

 

Contact information:  Trish Hanley-Goodwin 207.441.5641 or patriciahanleygoodwin@gmail.com. 

 

Full service redemption center. We do large orders! BBQs, 

Holidays, Reunions & Company events. Fresh lobster 

meat, lobster, scallops, shrimp and clams, fresh haddock           

Thursday– Saturday.  

PLEASE CALL AHEAD FOR LARGE ORDERS! 

We will cook your lobsters and clams for free.  

 

• Early morning, evening, and weekend training times available for 1:1, duo, or small group training 
• Mobile training option for Wayne residents/summer folk (trainer comes to your home with equipment) 
• Gift certificates available for purchase 

                                 Open Daily  9 -5 
       Pepper jellies will be plentiful! 
  

Check out our new Strawberry Pepper Jelly at the 
2nd Annual Wayne Strawberry Festival. 

     
 Breads and other goodies when we can as farmer’s 
markets and festivals are underway. Follow us on 
Instagram and Facebook for more details on times, 
breads, and pre-orders. 

 
Urgent:  Help Wanted:  Hospitality Housekeepers 
 
If you take pride in your work  and enjoy making things neat and 
clean, Cottage Connection may have the perfect summer job for you. 
We are in need of housekeepers to stage oceanfront and lakefront 
vacation homes on Saturdays from May thru October in Monmouth 
and the mid-coast (Boothbay Region and Georgetown). 
You will need to pay attention to detail, work well with a team, be 
reliable, have own transportation and do light lifting.  
$15 - $18 per hour, training provided.  Maybe find a friend and team 
up! 
If this sounds good to you send an email to:   
audrey@cottageconnection.com, or better yet call us:  207-633-6545  

mailto:audrey@cottageconnection.com
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Take  Back 

        Summer 

 

Ronald J. Trahan, CPCU 
General Manager/Account Executive –  

Quirion Insurance Agency 

Gosline Insurance Group 
 

114 State Street  |  Augusta, ME 04330 
 

Cell: (207) 344-5270       
Office: (207) 622-6784 

Fax: (207) 622-6032 
 

A long time summer resident of Wayne with more than 20 
years of experience in commercial, personal, and health 
insurance. Call me to see how I can help you find the 

insurance that is right for you.  

 

LOCAL BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Johnny’s Auto 

58 Fairbanks Road, Wayne, Maine 04284 
207-685-9296 

 
In Business Since 1976 

 
All Inspections - Free Tire Rotations every other oil Change 
Alignments - Great prices on most brand name tires, brakes, 
small engine repair, vehicle and boat detail, tune-ups, etc.    

 

 
 

We Buy and Sell Used Cars 
 Bush hogging  and Rototilling  Available 

Call John at 207-458-8886  

Like us on Facebook, updates posted frequently. 

Agency Liquor Store 

Beer 
  Wine
 

 
WOOD AND METAL WORKS 

Woodworking, Metal working 

New Work and Repairs 

PAUL CHENEA  207-344-5849 

  

 

 

672 Main Street, Wayne ME  04284 

    207-685-0065 

6am to 8pm Monday thru Saturday  
7am to 8pm on Sunday  

Fuel   

Auto  

Decor   

T 
shirts 

Now Open—Under New Ownership 

                          Bring this ad to the  

        2nd Annual            Strawberry Festival  

      for a free chocolate          covered strawberry 

   at the 

Wayne General 
Store 

506 Main Street 
207-685-3818 

Welcome - Come In 

      Inside           Outside        Take Out 
           Masks required only for  those unvaccinated. 

Pre-made meals available in our freezer 

Good Food that’s Good to Go 
           Lasagna                 Mac n Cheese 
           Chicken Pot Pie              Shepherds pie        
      Soups and more 

 Breakfast, Lunch/Dinner To Go  
 

   Wine          Craft Beer       Local Products 

Please Call 207-685-3818 or 207-685-0180 
Text: 207-500-6178 

Email: asmalltownbakerycafe@gmail.com 
Closed Mondays and Tuesdays 

Wednesday—Saturday 7 am - 7 pm 
Sunday  - 8 am - 2 pm 
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WAYNE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

UNITED METHODIST 

PO Box 300 

Wayne, ME 04284 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 *** Church and Town News*** 
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NON-PROFIT 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

MANCHESTER, ME 04351 

PERMIT #4 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

    1 
6:00 pm 
Trustee’s meeting 
via Zoom 

2 3 
9 am Friends of the 
Library Pie Sale 

4 
9:30 Worship 

5 
Library Closed 
Town Office 
Closed 

6 
6:30 pm 
Selectboard 
meeting 

7 
6:30 pm 
Planning Board 
Meeting 

8 9 10 

11 
9:30 Worship 

12 
7 pm Ad Council 
via Zoom 

13 14 
5:30 pm 
Conservation 
Commission 

15 
7 pm Community 
Conversations on 
Race 

16 17 
9 to Noon 
Saturday at the Williams 
House 

18 
9:30 Worship 
 
 

19 20 
6:30 pm 
Selectboard 
meeting 

21 
6:30 pm Staff 
Parish  Relations 
Committee via 
Zoom 

22 23 24 

25 
9:30 Worship 

26 27 
9 am - 3 pm 
Tax Assessor 
available by appt. 
at town office. 

28 
6-7 Fireside 
Fellowship 

29 30 31 

       

            JULY 2021 
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Wilson Pond Lake House for Rent 
 
Three bedroom, 2 bath, fully furnished lake 
house for rent June through October. Wifi, 
dishwasher and laundry included.  Near 
Wayne Land Preserve on the House Road. 
$1,000/week or $2,700/month.  
Email henryj529@gmail.com . 

Looking for a weekly lake rental?  Look no further! 

Quaint rustic, one  queen bdrm apt.  Living room has oversized 

leather sectional with a chaise lounger and a queen sleeper sofa.  

Kitchenette with full size refrigerator, gas stove and all kitchen 

accessories.  Dining room table with six chairs.  Gas grill available.  All 

rooms have an amazing view of Pocasset Lake, which is just about 50 

feet from your door.  Renters have access to my boat dock and 

private beach.  If interested call or email Dawn Horak 603-475-4976 

or serenitylakehouse18@gmail.com 

POCASSET VACATION RENTALS 

Beautiful three bedroom cottages on Lake Pocasset and Pickerel 

Pond for rent from mid May through mid October.  All cottages 

have a private dock in front and a sandy beach in common. 

Contact Deb Duplisea at 207-685-9558. Email contact is 

drduplisea@aol.com or debrduplisea@gmail.com.   

Cottage For Rent on Androscoggin Lake 
 
Introducing the Moon-Glo Cottage on the shores 
of Androscoggin Lake in Wayne. This lovely 
Maine cottage has three bedrooms and one 
bathroom. Heat/AC. Located on Main Street with 
Private docks and a five-minute walk to 
downtown. Weekly rental.   Email: 
alincolnrich@gmail.com  

mailto:henryj529@gmail.com
mailto:alincolnrich@gmail.com

